## Bartley News

A "quilting bee" made a very pleasant change at our last Klub meeting and two quilts for our hostess were tied in short order.

A ten-pound girl was born to Mr. and Mrs. James Beattle on Wednesday, October 1st. The Klub sends greetings to mother and daughter.

Miss Jennie Furans, our retired president, has been ill with an attack of tonsilitis for a week or more but is recovering again.

On Wednesday afternoon, Oct. 22, the Klub will meet with Mrs. Andrew Wahl, on the Richard Larson farm. This is an important meeting as final arrangements will be made regarding the Sewing School at that time:

The Klub donated the sum of \$25 o Mrs. Bowen, of Beach; and besides that, five Klub members canvassed quite a wide range of territory and secured \$111. for the same cause, making a total sum of \$136. that was sent to Mrs. Bowen.

By common consent it was decidto hold the Sewing School at a private residence rather than at the
Bartley Consolidated School. Therefore, on the afternoons of Monday,
Tuesday and Wednesday, October 27,
28 and 29, the Sewing School will be
held at the farm home of Ernest L.
Hoggarth. Miss Inez M. Hobart will
be with us again at that time as demonstrator. It is to be hoped that
as many as possible will turn out as
this school is open not only to Klub
members but to any lady who desires
to come.